# FACULTY BULLETIN





EXAS CHRISTIAN UNIVERSITY

VOL. XLII

July 13, 1966

No. 41

#### SRO LIKELY FOR HUMPHREY ADDRESS

Friday at 2 p.m., Vice-President Hubert Humphrey will make what is now being called "a major foreign policy address" in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum. There'll be seats for about 8,200 and the prospect is that every one will be taken. Admission will be by ticket only (they MUST be obtained in advance from the Office of Student Activities in SC since none will be available at the door). According to the reports we are getting, it will be the Vice-President's first appearance on a university campus in Texas.

The "Student Convocation" is being sponsored by our Activities Council and the University. Young people, from high schoolers up, have been especially invited. We will be holding final exams for Summer Term I that day and there will be NO CHANGE of plans. However, any of our people who can go are most cordially invited, of course. The speech is to last about 30 minutes and will be followed by a question-answer period of about the same length. So it will be some time after 3 o'clock when the assembly breaks up. The usual security precautions will be in effect.

According to the schedule, Mr. Humphrey and his party will arrive at Carswell about 1 p.m. They'll come by Bell Helicopter to our football practice field and move directly into the Coliseum. Dr. Granville Walker, member of our Board, will give the invocation. Chancellor James Moudy will welcome the visitors and introduce a number of special guests including Congressmen, high military officers, Mayor Willard Barr.

The Vice-President will be introduced by Rep. Jim Wright of Fort Worth whose office has helped with planning. For TCU, Mrs. Libby Proffer has been in charge of making general arrangements and has done a top-drawer job. In fact, the Director of Student Activities reports it's been one of the toughest tasks she's taken on in her dozen years on campus. In any event, thanks to her--and all others who have helped.

#### FACULTY BULLETIN/2

## REGISTRATION MONDAY FOR TERM II

Having enrolled a record number of students for Summer Term I (which comes to a close with final exams Friday), we'll get busy again next Monday registering for Term II. Again the Coliseum is the place and for the late Summer session, enrollment may be around 2,000 (it was 1750 last year). We could easily set a new Summer School record.

Final and complete figgers for Term I enrollment were 3,065 (compared with 2716 in 1965 or an overall increase of 12.8%). Every division was up: Day School Undergrads 11.7%, Grad School 12.8%, Brite 9.7%, Evening College 17.3%. If Term II enrollment holds that pace, we'll break the old Summer Session record of 3,529 SEPARATE students set in 1964 rather handily. We'll see.

0000000

determining student status represents the best procedure so for de

## NEW DEAN OF MEN ANNOUNCED

Hope you saw the announcement that Stanley R. Hicks, a former AF captain from Oklahoma, has been named Dean of Men effective Aug. 1. He replaces Jewell Wallace, that long-suffering gent who asked for (and most richly deserved) the opportunity to spend full-time as an assistant prof in P.E. Dean Hicks holds B.A. and M.A. from Oklahoma State and has completed all course work for the D. Ed. He has served as a coach and athletic director in high school and college. A B-17 pilot with the 8th AF, he won the Air Medal with two clusters in Europe during WW II. He's married and has sons 15 and 6. He's taking on a tough job but has the training and experience to get it done. Good luck to him.

be reviewed promptly by this ledding it veryment in the light of the

## APPLICATIONS FOR FALL UP

In her June 29 report, Director of Admissions Anna Byrd Wallace shows we have now received 2,413 applications from new students for Fall semester. This compares with 2,386 on the same date in 1965 and 1,925 in 1964. Interesting enough, we've had slightly fewer applications from prospective freshmen (1,826 to 1,885) but more from transfer students (587 to 501). Perhaps a more significant figure overall right now is that of 1,233 applications approved—compared with 1,243 on the same date last year.

Anna Byrd continues to predict no increase in the freshman class this year. However, she points to the huge 28.4% jump last Fall and to the fact that nation-wide, there were 3% fewer high school grads this year than last. From what we can find out, our tuition increase (from \$25 to \$30 per semester hour) will NOT be a major factor.

#### FACULTY BULLETIN/3

### ACE'S STATEMENT ON DRAFT APPROVED

In these days, when so much is being said (and protested) about Selective Service, the Directors of the American Council on Education have passed a resolution affirming support of procedures for determining the deferment and induction of students. Chancellor James Moudy agrees wholeheartedly. Says the resolution in part:

"We do so (i.e., reaffirm support of current procedures) out of concern for an adequate supply of qualified manpower for both the civilian and military needs of the country. The nation is confronted with both present and future needs for trained manpower for both purposes. Selective Service policies inevitably represent a compromise between these needs. It is, therefore, unrealistic to speak of total deferment or of no deferment for students.

"We believe that the use of the dual criteria of rank in class and college qualification tests to provide guidance to local boards in determining student status represents the best procedure so far devised for meeting the nation's manpower needs. In affirming our support, we make two essential qualifications:

"First, we believe strongly that the word <u>deferment</u> should be construed literally...that students are deferred for the <u>national</u> not <u>individual</u> welfare. They should accept deferment with the understanding that they may be eventually required to make their trained talent available in the service of the nation.

"Second, we believe that manpower policies, with particular emphasis on their relationship to the operation of the S.S. system, should be reviewed promptly by the Federal government in the light of the nation's present and prospective military manpower needs. Our support for the current S.S. policies reflects our conviction that alternate proposals so far advanced provide less satisfactory solutions, but we do not foreclose the possibility that the review we are recommending may result in the development of better policies."

\*\*\* \*\*\* \*\*\*

## 280 DEGREES ON AUG. 26?

A first study by Associate Registrar Joe Enochs shows we have 280 candidates now for degrees at Summer Commencement. Last year at this time we listed 291 "possibilities" but ended up with 321. We'll see what hoppens this time. Of the present total, 188 are undergrad degrees and 83 advanced awards including 71 Master's. Now on the list are eight Ph. D. candidates and should all make the grade, it will be our largest doctoral class so far.

## FACULTY BULLETIN/4

## JACK SUGGS TO ENGLAND IN SEPTEMBER

Dr. Jack Suggs, Brite's crack New Testament scholar, will go to England for two meetings in early September. At Cambridge, he'll participate in a joint session of the American and British executive committees of the International Greek New Testament Project which plans to publish in a series of fascicles the most complete info available on the original text of the New Testament. The publication will assemble evidence from papyri and vellum manuscripts of the New Testament, lectionaries, early versions, and patristic sources.

Jack is chairman of the section dealing with the Greek Fathers and is secretary of the American committee. The Fall meeting is made possible thru a grant from the American Council of Learned Societies. Jack also plans to attend the annual meeting of the Society for New Testament Studies the week before. (Special Note: We hear he's invited to a select assembly to be held at "St. Andrews U." nearby-for which no Greek is needed but participants must be able to cuss in seven languages while chasing a small, white object over 7,000 yards of pasture land!) That's what Jack said.

000000

## CONTINUED GROWTH IN RESEARCH GRANTS

During the present fiscal year, TCU had a grand total of \$2,635,182 in grants for research, equipment and special training, according to a recent interesting study by John Ohendalski of P.R. (who now has the more descriptive title of "Research News Editor"). In 1962, the total of such funds was only \$834,350, the survey shows. And, as a matter of fact, our present balance from such grants is \$1,260,960--- a gain of \$341,837 from a year ago.

The tabulation shows that there were 9 projects underway by members of the Biology faculty, 13 in Chemistry, 7 in Geology, 4 in Mathematics, 9 in Physics, 2 in Education, 11 in Psychology and 13 in the Institute of Behavioral Research. 'Tis an impressive listing.

and Africa. Special atter\_//////- ed to opportunities for lecturing in Germany and countries of the term surops whose programs were

# SUMMER ISSUE OF "TCU" IS OUT

The Summer issue of our official magazine, "This Is TCU", has come from the printers. Lead stories include our admissions policies and costs, the story of Jenny Lind Porter (Poet Laureate pf Texas), the Institute of Behavioral Research, Women's "Recognition Night". Another top job by Editor Betty Knox.

## 217 STUDENTS ON ACADEMIC PROBATION

Registrar Calvin Cumbie reports that as a result of Spring semester work, 217 students have been placed on academic probation (there were 185 suspensions, you'll recall). AddRan led in "probations" of course with 96 but Business was close up with 68. Education had 20, Fine Arts, Harris and E. C. ll each. Calvin also reports that letters of "Academic Warning" went to 349 students. This status was adopted by University Council last year and applies to all full-time undergrads (12 or more hours) whose grade indexes are below 2.0 for any semester just ending. The goal, of course, is to notify students that while they are not low enough for probation, their work for the semester was below the minimum level for graduation. Letters are signed by the academic deans.

() () () ()

## OFFICIAL ABSENCES

The following students of Biology 6603 were absent from classes all day June 29 for a field trip to Oklahoma Biological Station:

Martha Hackley
Delia Tisdal
Jarrell Rea
Michael Kerr

Ted Alexander James Brawley William Brian Shirley Cappel Carol Casler
Karen Everett
Ron E. Rinch
Thomas Mayes

Marianne Robinson Jennifer Stokes Ronald W.Williams

\*\*\* \*\*\* \*\*\*

## WARM WEATHER NOTES, QUOTES

Dr. James R. Retherford of LSU, an authority on structure theory in linear topological spaces, is conducting a series of five lectures on campus this week. His visit is made possible by a grant from the TCU Research Foundation and everyone interested is cordially invited.

DR. JAMES NEWCOMER, Vice-Chancellor Academic Affairs, calls the attention of all to the fact that a new list of Fulbright-Hayes lectureships abroad during 1966-67 and 1967-68 is now available in his office. Some 200 lectureships are still available in a wide variety of fields in Europe, Latin America, Near East, South and East Asia, the Pacific and Africa. Special attention is called to opportunities for lecturing in Germany and countries of Eastern Europe whose programs were received too late for inclusion in the March announcements. Applications are still being accepted for research in Rumania and Yugoslavia.

SELBY EVANS and Doctoral Candidate Ed M. Edmonds have an article in the June issue of <u>Psychonomic Science</u>. Title: Schema learning without a prototype.

LIB PROFFER calls attention of all to the fact that the telephone number for Student Activities Office has been changed to Ext. 341 or 342.

#### MORE WARM WEATHER NOTES AND QUOTES

Madame <u>LILI KRAUS</u>, the famed Hungarian-born pianist who becomes artist-in-residence on our faculty in February, will play a Fort Worth concert on Oct. 12. Dean Frank Hughes announces that the event is set for Ed <u>L</u>andreth and there will be no admission charge. Might mark the date.

That happy smile on the face of PBX Operator Frances Henry is over the arrival (in late June) of a second grandson, Gary Wayne Ellison. The baby's mother was onetime secretary in Grad School office.

<u>DR. JOHN G. ALBRIGHT</u>, newly named assistant prof of Chemistry, has agreed to report earlier than expected and will teach the last half of Summer Session. He comes from the UofWisconsin.

<u>JIM JACOBSEN</u> reports that some 75 members of the band living in this area have agreed to come in Friday and play for Vice-President Humphrey's appearance in the Coliseum. The University is grateful.

ELVIRA HARRIS and 20 students departed for Monterrey and our annual Summer Session in Mexico Tuesday. The session will conclude Aug. 20.

R. J. LYSIAK and PREM MAHENDROO were authors of a research paper printed in the current issue of the <u>Journal of Chemical Physics</u>. Title: "Nuclear Magnetic Resonance Studies of Pure and Samarium-Doped CaF2 Crystals".

We will again take part in a national effort to strengthen the teaching of math in secondary schools this Fall. Under a \$8,850 grant from National Science Foundation, an in-service institute for 50 junior and senior high school teachers will be held in late afternoon or early evening hours. INA MAE BRAMBLETT will be in charge.

PAUL C. YOUNG, psychological counselor and adjunct prof, will attend the 18th International Congress of Psychology in Moscow while on a round-the-world trip in August.

EARL GARDNER of Biology has received a grant totaling \$35,632 from the National Institutes of Health to continue his research on cholera over a two-year period. One goal of the project is to see if an effective vaccine can be found against the disease that is still the major cause of death in areas containing two-thirds of the world's people. Earl and his associates have made some valuable discoveries and the new support will permit them to continue their fine work.

Large House for Sale: There's a very large house at 1418 Elizabeth Blvd. for sale It has a basement with four rooms; first floor with den, kitchen, living room etc; second floor with <u>five bedrooms</u>, bath and a half; a garage apartment; beautiful lawn and trees. Anyone interested should call Marie Brownfield at WA7-7444.

## MORE AND MORE HOT WEATHER NOTES

Hope you read that good story in the S-T Sunday about <u>WILLIS HEWATT</u> and that trip he made in the "Aluminaut" (one of the two small subs used earlier in the year to find that hydrogen bomb off Spain). The Biology Dept. Chairman flew to Miami, Fla., June 28 but a tropical storm washed out the trip. A second try last Friday was successful and the six top scientists from Gulf Universities Research Corp. (of which we're members) went down to the 1,000-foot mark. Although he had tough time getting home because of the airline strike, Willis was most enthusiastic about the Aluminaut as a marine biology research tool.

Speaking of news stories, that was a fine feature on <u>ELVIRA HARRIS</u> in The Press Sunday as she prepared to lead our annual Summer Session in Mexico to Monterrey.

Know of a mature grad student or a faculty member who would like to rent a nice room for Fall semester? Margaret (Mrs. W.J.) Hammond reports she'll have such a vacancy in her home at 3140 Westcliff Rd. West. The room has a private bath and kitchen privileges can be granted if desired. Might keep this in mind and call Margaret at WA4-7779 if you hear of anyone.

House for sale: BEN PROCTER of History is moving into a new home across the street from his old place at 2555 Boyd. His former residence is for sale. It has two bedrooms, a bath, extra large dining room and den, is air-conditioned. Call Ben at WA6-4558.

<u>DAVE MATHENY</u> passes along a booklet on the 20th National Debate Tournament held at West Point April 20-23. There's a good picture of Dave and his team (Paul Madden and Mike Hadley) that was ranked No. 4 in the "Seeding Rounds".

Six of our faculty members are listed in the newly-published <u>National Directory of Latin Americanists</u>. Compiled by the Hispanic Foundation of the Library of Congress, the book contains biobibliographies of specialists in the social sciences and humanities. Among those listed are <u>MAURICE BOYD</u>, <u>JOHN H. HAMMOND</u>, <u>MALCOLM MCLEAN</u>, <u>WILLIAM C. MASSEY</u>, <u>R. C. NORRIS</u> and <u>DONALD WORCESTER</u>.

KEITH TURKETT of the School of Education has been named North Texas Area Coordinator for the newly founded Regional Educational Laboratory. The Lab, to serve Texas and Louisiana, was established by a \$216,000 grant under Title IV of the Educational Act of 1965. As coordinator of this sector, Keith will: 1) be available to our faculty as a contact with the Lab and to explain its activities; 2) organize advisory groups which will work with the Lab; 3) gather info about pressing educational problems of our area that might best be attacked thru the Lab.